Minutes of Greenville Special Meeting February 6th, 2017

Council President Greg Redden called the special meeting to order. Other Councilpersons present were David Gomes, Andy Lemon, and Keith Johnson arriving late, along with Clerk Travillian, Marshal Craig and Town Attorney Heather Peters.

Meeting was called to order concerning the special purchase of 2 fully equipped police cruisers from Floyd County Sheriff's Department. The cost is \$8,000 per vehicle. The council discussed how many vehicles should be kept. Marshal Craig requested the town needed 2 full time and one as a backup in case of break downs or emergencies needing additional officers on a scene. The council requested funding suggestion. Clerk Travillian advised the Economic Development Income Tax Fund had the necessary availability that was not budgeted for use in 2017 budget. President Redden made the motion and Councilman Lemon seconded to fund up to \$17,000 from the EDIT fund with the sale of the 2 older patrol cars (Marshal Craig choice) going into funding to bring the new units up to standard, with any monies not spent refunded into the EDIT fund.

No further business coming before the Council the meeting was adjourned.

PRESIDING OFFICER

TOWN OF GREENVILLE, INDIANA

GREG REDDEN

JACK TRAVILLIAN CLERK / TREASURER